Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

Delano Lanes, Delano, MN

May 4, 2013, 3:00 pm

President
Todd Riba
X
Vice President
Jim Kosse
X
Secretary
Patty Barnes
X
Treasurer
Danita McDowell
X
Chapter Rep
Mike Jencks 
X
Total number of members attending:  31
Total number of guests: 1
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance 
Welcome of new members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:
Vice President commented on Lake Chapters involvement in all aspects of A.B.A.T.E. Talked about how to get more people involved.
OFFICER REPORTS

• Secretary’s report: 

Motion to accept minutes as written with one correction to the July meeting date. The July meeting is July 13th, not July 17th – Ken Kalway made a motion to accept the minutes as written, Michael Edgett second. Motion passed.
• Treasurer’s report: 

	

	For the First Month Ending April 30, 2013

	

	Started April with
	$3,221.45

	Income:

Memberships                                                                                                                      
	

	Pass the hat for Memorial Run Chapter Social
	134.00

	Cash Contributions from ABATE U hospitality room
	41.00

	Presale tickets for the June 2 Spring Run
	90.00

	Total:
	265.00

	Expenses:

	Reimburse Todd R :: floral arrangement/card in honor of Leonard Hajek

PAC patch/rocker combination – qty. 4
	37.10

200.00

	Reimburse Todd R :: postage to mail in ABATE U raffle tickets
	15.86

	Reimburse Danita M :: postage to mail in ABATE U raffle tickets
	14.53

	Reimburse Bill Nelson :: postage to mail 250 postcards
	92.50

	Reimburse Danita M :: ABATE U hospitality room
	188.88

	Reimburse Mike J :: BOD hotel room 
	175.70

	Reimburse Smoker :: hospitality room food
	195.65

	Annual ABATE of MN Chapter Association Fee
	25.00

	ABATE U Chapter Challenge
	200.00

	Total:
	1145.22

	April Ending Balance
	$2,341.23

	Earmarks:

	2012 Member of the Year Membership :: Smoker
	$20.00

	1/2 pg ad in the RN :: Spring Run
	$45.50

	1/4 pg ad in the RN :: MN Day
	$35.00

	Jeff H Lake Chapter Membership
	$20.00

	2013 Member of the Year Membership :: TBD
	$50.00

	Website annual hosting fee
	$39.95

	Corn Feed :: 2013 State Rally
	$50.00

	MRF Sustaining Membership
	$100.00

	Memorial Day Run Chapter Social
	$150.00

	Chapter reminders postcards (3 mailings a year)
	$221.50

	Annual blanket fundraiser insurance
	$125.00

	Total:
	$856.95

	Petty Cash:
	40.05

	MRF Donation Fund:
	126.75

	Chapter Gambling Fund:
	64.87

	Food Shelf Fund:
	0.00

	Toys for Tots Fund:
	4.10

	Buddy Bear Fund:
	17.00

	Grand Total:
	$2,594.00

	Spendable:
	1,484.28$ 


• Chapter Rep Report:  Mike handed out chapter pins and business cards for all current officers. Mike has State Rally raffle tickets. If you want to sell or buy tickets, see Mike. The chapter received a new Share The Road video. The issue with the absentee ballots seemed like the ballots just didn’t make it to the chapter in time. We may need to revisit the date we have our March meeting to assure we have the absentee ballots.
Motion to accept Treasurer and Chapter Rep reports as presented – Keith Knee made a motion to accept the reports, Cousin Steve second. Motion passed.
COMMITTEE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
Special Events (Charlie C): 

Spring Run- Sunday, June 2nd. Ride leaves at 1:00 pm. Mike Shinn made a motion on prizes for the run will be 2 Rally Tickets, MRF Membership and a Chapter Membership. Cousin Steve seconded the motion. Motion passed.
Grounded Hogs Party will return to the Rockford Township Hall. Becky made a motion to earmark $750.00 for the February fundraiser. Charm seconded. Motion passed.

Becky and Dave are planning the memorial run. The ride will leave Hopkins and end at Becky and Dave’s. For those who would like to go to Fort Snelling, meet at the Quik Trip in St. Boni at 9:30 am. Then will meet up with the rest of the group in Hopkins.

Training & Education: (Mary B.): There are two spots left for the ERC course scheduled for May 18th.Contact Mary if interested. Mary will be stepping down as Training and Education Chair. Thank you, Mary, for all your time in this position. 
State Rally: (Jim K.): The rally committee has added a “Copper” level to the sponsorship program, which is $100.00. Jim has the sponsorship packets. Lake Chapter will do the rally fire again this year. Lake Chapter is signed up for a security and front gate shift for the rally.
Memberships: (Dave T): nothing to report.
Products: (Holly R): Our inventory is low. Lee made a motion to set aside $350.00 for chapter products. Keith Knee 2nd. Motion passed.
Buddy Bears: (Fred P): nothing to report.
Public Relations: (Mitch B):  Has a thank you card from Bo’s Dad’s funeral. Mitch had a newspaper article from Camp Friendship a few years ago. There was a lot of participation at that time. We have scheduled the visit to Camp Friendship for on June 18th. Be at the camp at 6:00 pm. Meet at Sturges Park in Buffalo at 5:00 pm if you would like to ride together. 
A.B.A.T.E. University: - a committee will be formed in October/November to plan for the upcoming A.B.A.T.E. U hospitality room. 
Dial-a-Ride: (Mike E): Mike will continue to be our Dial-A-Ride representative. He has materials to pick up after the meeting.

Website/Social Media: - Mike Berger gave a report on the website activity. The website renews on July 23rd at $39.99 for one year. Lee made a motion to renew the website address and make sure Mike Berger gets reimbursed as it renews on his credit card. Keith Knee seconded. Motion passed.

The spring run information will be posted on the Lake Chapter facebook page.
Cousin Steve made a motion to accept the committee reports. Lee seconded. Motion passed.
OTHER REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum):
MRF Report: (Dawn): Presented information on the HR904 bill. Bikers Inside the Beltway is May 16th. Contact your representative to let them know you will be there. Best of the West is June 7th & 8th in Billings, MT. Contact Dawn if you would like to go.
Minnesota Motorcycle Safety Task Force: (Mitch B): The next meeting is May 16th at 7:00 pm in St. Paul. 

Legislative Report (Todd R.): Contact Governor Dayton to sign the May is Motorcycle Awareness Month proclamation. There has been difficulty finding a date/time for the signing. 
Becky made a motion to accept the Legislative reports as presented. Mike seconded. Motion passed.
Drawing of name (Mike E):  Patty Barnes.
OLD BUSINESS:  
The chapter reviewed the standing motions that have been made. There was one update – the portion of fundraiser gate proceeds to the MRF and the MN Pac should be 10%, not 5% (5% to each entity – does not include silent auction items).  Becky made a motion to reimburse the chapter rep three hotels stays per year and mileage to the District meetings and the B.O.D.’s. Sheila seconded. Motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Kenny made a motion to renew the MRF sustaining membership. Cousin Steve seconded. Motion passed.

Mitch made a motion for Lake Chapter to be a Chrome Sponsor for the State Rally. Charm seconded. Motion passed.

There are new tri-folds available. Try to use up the old ones if possible.

October 1st is the 25th Anniversary of the signing of Lake Chapters Charter. 

The 2014 Grounded Hogs will be the 25th Grounded Hogs.
UPCOMING EVENTS:

May 16th – Bikers Inside the Beltway, Washington D.C.

May 18th – Experienced Riders Course, Eden Prairie

May 25th – Memorial Run leaving Hopkins. Those wanting to go to Fort Snelling meet at Quik Trip in St. Boni at 9:30 am.
June 1st – Mystery Chapter Meeting, meet at Tommy Sue’s in St. Boni, leave at 2:15 pm.
June 2nd – Spring Run, leaving Delano at 1:00 pm.
July 13th – Chapter Meeting at Smoker’s, Breezy Point, 3:00 pm. 
Meeting adjourned 4:21 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Barnes

Sergeants at Arms


Charlie Cassell	x		


Lee Plant	x	


Michael Shinn 	x


Cousin Steve	x


Keith Knee	x


Brian Hannig	x














